
Diary dates
September
1	 Mapledurwell Regata, 3pm, 
	 Village Pond
1	 Up Nately Village BBQ, 	
	 Plume House, 12.30-3pm
1	 Odiham Raft Race, Colt Hill 	
	 Wharf, 1-5pm
3	 St Mary’s Holy Dusters, 	
	 Maple, 10am
11	 Mapledurwell & Up Nately 	
	 Parish Council Meeting, 	
	 8pm, Village Hall
13	 Up Nately Coffee Morning, 	
	 Queens Lace, 10-12
14	 Greywell Cafe, Village Hall, 	
	 11-12noon
14	 Ride & Stride
18	 Newnham Parish Council 	
	 Meeting, 7pm, Clubroom
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The 17th  Annual Abbey  Lecture will be given on Friday October 11th 2019  at 7pm  
In the Abbey Church, GU34 4AP  
The subject: “Freeing the incarcerated from prisons of their own making” chosen by our 
Lecturer  Canon Alan Hodgetts OSB Obl. 

Let us go, sit in our cell...  
...and our cell will teach us everything 

 
These words of Abba Moses chime with the experience of this great man: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Alan will help us explore why we do what we do and how the Enneagram can inspire 
transformation through Self Awareness, Self-Regulation and Self Compassion for all of 
us on both sides of the bars.  The Enneagram comes into its own when the Pain of 
Change becomes less than the Pain of Remaining the Same.   
 
“Once we recognise the prisons we make for ourselves – then not only will the Lord 
come to us as He promised ( Mt. 25.37) – but we discover the Truth that can set us 
free (Jn. 8.32)” 

 
Canon Alan Hodgetts was ordained priest in 1983, serving 2 curacies in Birmingham 
and Hereford dioceses and 2 incumbencies in Guildford Diocese.  He became a 
Prison Chaplain in 2006 and is currently the Managing Chaplain of HMP Woodhill. He 
became an Oblate of Alton Abbey during his Diaconal Year in 1982 and increasingly 
finds his spiritual life underpinned by the 3 Benedictine promises of Obedience, 
Stability and Conversion of Life.  He is a trained Spiritual Director in the Ignatian 
Tradition and more recently a Certified Teacher of the Enneagram in the Narrative 
Tradition, in June he helped to guide the first Enneagram Prison Project in a UK 
prison.   
 
The Lecture will be followed by supper with wine in the Abbey Refectory  
 Tickets   £30   are available from: 
 “Tickets”, Friends of Alton Abbey,  Alton Abbey,  Abbey Road,  Alton, GU34 4AP    
Cheques should be made payable to   “Friends of Alton Abbey”.  
Please include a SAE for your tickets, and a telephone number, or an email address 

The cell is an ideal place to 
know yourself. People tend to 
measure themselves by 
external accomplishments, but 
jail allows a person to focus on 
internal ones, such as honesty, 
sincerity, simplicity, humility, 
generosity and an absence of 
variety. You learn to look into 
yourself. 
Mandela (who spent 27 years in prison): 
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Mapledurwell  
& Up Nately

Up Nately 
Coffee 
Mornings
We have venues 
for all coffee 
gatherings until the end of the 
year!  September 13th will be 
at Queens Lace, call Claire 
for information, 760554. 11th 
October at Eastrop Cottage;  
8th November at Linbern;  13th 
December at Lealands.  

Huge congratulations to Adele 
and Chris at Canalside on the 
birth on 7th August a little girl 
Mollie, also known as Pickle!  We 
hope she will be handed round at 
the coffee mornings!

St Mary’s church ‘Holy Dusters’ 

Cleaning for this month will be on Tuesday 3rd September @ 10am

Thank you in advance for your support, Suzie 0750 448 2838

RACE CATEGORIES: 
⚓ 5 years and under 
⚓ Plastic Bottle 
⚓ 6 inches and under 
⚓ Fruit and veg 
⚓ Boys will be boys (motorised fun in this category only) 
⚓ The Penelope Edwards fantasy boat 
Please return last year’s trophies to Jen Harris - Manor Farm House

MAPLEDURWELL 

REGATTA

3PM SUNDAY,    
1ST SEPTEMBER 

VILLAGE POND 
OPEN TO CHILDREN AND GRANDCHILDREN  

OF VILLAGERS FROM MAPLEDURWELL 
AND  ANDWELL

Community First Aid Courses by St John Ambulance
The St John Ambulance provides an ‘Essential First Aid’ course which thanks 
to local funding can be offered free of charge. The training can be held in the 
Village Hall – minimum eight, max 14 people, and is available to everyone aged 
16 and over.

Courses can be held weekdays, evenings (usually 6-9.30pm) and Saturday 
mornings. Dates are likely to be available from late September onwards (though 
for Saturday mornings it may be longer). Please take the time to attend a course. 

There were four expressions of interest in response to the notice in last month’s 
Villager, so we need at least least four more to book a course. If you are interested, 
please contact clerk.mapledurwellupnately@parish.hants.gov.uk and please 
indicate the of best time of day and week to suit you.

The course deals with serious conditions and incidents. It is ideal for providing 
the knowledge and confidence to respond quickly and safely when faced with 
an emergency involving a casualty of any age.
• Treatment of chest pains
• Treatment of choking – for infant, child and adult
• Communication and casualty care
• Primary survey
• Treatment of an unresponsive casualty – for infant, child and adult
• Resuscitation – for infant, child and adult
• Treatment of severe bleeding
• AED demonstration – for infant, child and adult.
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MAPLEDURWELL & UP NATELY VILLAGE HALL
 

HIRE THE VILLAGE HALL 
Contact Caretaker Jayne Norman on 474432   

or check out the website at www.mapledurwellvillagehall.com

Mapledurwell & Up Nately Parish Council News
*********************

Parish Planning applications

T/00352/19/DDD (15th August) Old Church Cottage, St Marys Church Road, Mapledurwell. Notice of exempt work to 
protected trees – fell one Willow for safety reasons. A replacement tree to be planted within 5m of the original tree and to 
be no less than 2m in height. 

T/00346/19/TCA (Validated 13th Aug) Webbs Farmhouse, Tunworth Road, Mapledurwell. Willow – repollard to previous 
pollard points. 

T/00323/19/TCA (Granted 23rd August) Blaegrove House, Blaegrove Lane, Up Nately. T1 Yew – crown lift to no more than 
5m over highway – reduce laterals, garden side, by 2m to balance crown.

19/01994/FUL (Validated 25th July) Nunnery House, Tunworth Road, Mapledurwell. Erection of a domestic garage with 
ancillary office/store above associated with Nunnery House, following demolition of the existing domestic garage. Partial 
change of use of existing access and adjacent land to residential land.

19/01230/HSE (Validated 3rd July) Elmwood, Heather Lane, Up Nately. Erection of first floor extension over existing 
ground floor.

19/01711/FUL (Validated 2nd July) Blaegrove Barn, Blaegrove House, Blaegrove Lane, Up Nately. Conversion of barn to 
dwelling and erection of cycle and bin store.

19/01693/FUL (Validated 27th June) Lyde Boarding Kennels, London Road, Old Basing. Erection of a three-storey building 
consisting of 20 flats with associated parking, following demolition of dwellinghouse and associated kennels.

19/01727/FUL (granted 22nd August) Conkers Garden Centre, London Road, Old Basing. Erection of two x steel-frame 
tapered trellis canopy.

19/01351/FUL  (Validated 29th May, amended plans submitted 2nd August) The Gamekeepers, Tunworth Road, 
Mapledurwell. Erection of two x 3-bed semi-detached cottages and associated carport/garage. Formation of replacement 
car park to serve public house. To be decided by Development Control Committee, meeting of Wednesday 11th September.

*********************
Bridleway 13

Proposed Diversion of Mapledurwell and Up Nately Bridleway No 13 (HCC). A notice is to be posted on Hantsweb and on 
site for four weeks requesting public comment.

Definitive [present] Alignment – Mapledurwell and Up Nately Bridleway No13 commences east of Hungry Lodge, SU 6928 
5080, proceeding south-eastward, then south-westward to a junction with Mapledurwell and Up Nately BOAT 22 [Down 
Lane], SU 6930 5072. Approximately 106 metres in length.

Proposed Alignment – A six-metre wide grass path, commencing at a junction east of Hungry Lodge SU 6928 5080, 
proceeding south-eastward then south-westward to a junction with Mapledurwell and Up Nately BOAT 22 [Down Lane], 
SU 6934 5066. Approximately 177 metres in length. 

*********************
Next Parish Council meeting

Wednesday 11th September, 8pm Village Hall committee room. Everyone is most welcome.

*********************
Before lighting a bonfire please consider your neighbours who may have doors and windows open, be working in and 
enjoying their gardens, or be drying their washing outside. Please be considerate and think about wind direction.

*********************
Please report potholes to Hampshire County Council on Hantsweb at https://www.hants.gov.uk/transport/roadmaintenance/
roadproblems

To report a problem on a public right of way please go to Hantsweb at https://www.hants.gov.uk/landplanningandenvironment/
rightsofway/reportaproblem
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Newnham & 
Nately Scures

Newnham & Nately Scures Parish Council News

*********************

Parish Planning applications

19/02070/ROC (validated 12th August) Land To The Rear Of Nately Place, Scures Hill, Nately Scures. 
Variation of condition 1 of 17/00619/FUL to amend the plans.

19/01977/FUL (validated 22nd July) Land Adjacent To Nately Towers, Scures Hill, Nately Scures RG27 9JS. 
Erection of one 5-bed dwelling with double garage and creation of a new access. 

19/01832/HSE (validated 11th July, amended plans 20th August) Roshbearton, Blackstocks Lane, Nately 
Scures. Erection of first floor to form two-storey dwelling with annexe accommodation and extensions to 
the front and rear.

T/00289/19/TCA (granted 23rd July) Ashmead, Newnham Road, Newnham. T1 Oak: thin out epicormic 
growth by 25% to bring back into shape.

16/03282/RET (validated 15th Sep 2016, reconsultation on revised description only, 6th June) Manor Farm, 
Blackstocks Lane, Nately Scures. ‘Change of use from solely agricultural to mixed agricultural use to include 
the diversification of farm open days for no more than 100 days in a year with ancillary tea room and 
associated car parking.’ This application will be decided by Development Control Committee, date tba.

19/01453/HSE  (granted 24th July) Oakfield House, Scures Hill, Nately Scures. Erection of garage with 
storage over following demolition of existing.

19/01431/FUL (Validated 28 May, arboricultural report and tree protection plan submitted 19th August) 
Newnham Village Hall (Clubroom). Erection of single storey rear extension to provide storage for equipment.

19/01027/HSE (granted 23 August) 1 Crown Cottages, Crown Lane, Newnham. Erection of two storey side 
and single storey rear extensions following demolition of existing single storey extensions. Erection of front 
porch and detached garage.

*********************
Please report potholes to Hampshire County Council on Hantsweb at https://www.hants.gov.uk/transport/

roadmaintenance/roadproblems

*********************
Next Newnham Parish Council meeting

Wednesday 18th September, 7pm, Clubroom. Everyone is most welcome to attend.

*********************
St Michaels Hospice Big Wheel

Many thanks to all those people in Newnham who gave so generously to this annual event. The total was 
£370, exactly the same amount that we raised last year. John Broughton.

Newnham Clubroom is for hire 
For hire from £15 per hour inclusive. Tables and 

chairs may be borrowed for use at your own 
venue for £3 and 50p per day respectively, hirer 
collects. Visit newnhamclubroom.org.uk or call 

07435 782 122.

SAVE THE DATE
 Friday 11th October @7pm Harvest Supper for Newnham and Nately Scures in Manor Farm Barn 

(generously offered by the Hawkes family). Linda Dixon is organising the evening again and will ask for 
confirmations and offers of dishes In September.
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Become a member of Team VP and make a real impact to the lives of 
young women and their families! 

 
 

Victoria’s Promise are looking for volunteers to join their family! 
 

Have you got a few spare hours to make an impact in helping to support young women 
with cancer and their families? Victoria’s Promise are looking for volunteers to help 

promote and grow the charity in order to spread awareness on the impactful work that we 
do... 

 
Victoria’s Promise has been established for 5 years, filling the critical gaps in emotional, 
practical, physical and social support for young women who have been diagnosed with cancer. 
The aim of the charity is to support and empower young women, and their families, through 
the challenges of cancer treatment. We currently support young women who are being treated 
in the Basingstoke and North Hampshire Hospital and Royal Hampshire County Hospital. 

 
Our volunteers play a significant role in Victoria’s Promise and allow us to continue to support 
young women, and their families, through their cancer journey. Becoming a volunteer provides 
an opportunity to gain a rewarding and meaningful experience, meet new people and support 
an important cause. 

 
As a Victoria’s Promise volunteer you will have the opportunity to: 

 
● Help to build awareness of the charity through distribution of donation boxes. 
● Utilising your skillset to help to further the charity. 
● Volunteer at fundraising events. 
● Represent Victoria’s Promise at external events. 
● Become a child-minding/creche assistant (DBS check will be required, we would 

be happy to discuss assisting you with getting one) 
● Look for and act on opportunities where VP can be promoted. 

 
 
Anyone is welcome to apply. We value individuals who are: 

 
- Driven 
- Enthusiastic 
- Have good communication skills 
- Friendly 
- Flexible 
- Proactive 

 
When will volunteers be needed? 

 
How much time you are willing to volunteer is flexible to fit around your other commitments. 

 
If you are interested in joining the VP family to help to make a real impact on the lives of young 

women and their families, then please email info@victorias-promise.org 
 

 
Go to www.victoriaspromise.org to learn more about how Victoria’s Promise supports young 

women through their cancer journey and beyond. 
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VILLAGE HALL
To hire the Village Hall 

please contact Joy MacAndrew  
(joymacandrew@gmail.com)

Greywell

Parish Planning 
Applications
Registered:
19/01922/CA Marlow Lodge 
The Street Greywell Hook RG29 
1BY. Fell trees 1 (Red Oak), 2 
(Sycamore) and 3 (group of 9 
Leylandii Cupressus)   

19/01778/CA Greywell Hill 
House Greywell Hill Greywell Hook 
Hampshire RG29 1DG.  Coppice / 
polllard trees within area shown 
on map.

Granted:
19/01173/LBC  Old Pound 
Cottage Hook Road Greywell 
Hook RG29 1BU. Strengthening 
of existing ceiling structure and 
replacement of plasterboard 
ceilings.

AUTUMN AT St Mary's Greywell
Over September works will be going on at the church to renovate it.
  The September 11am services on 1st 15th and 22nd should not be 

disrupted.

Calling all cyclists. Ride and Stride for our wonderful churches is on 
14th Sept this year. 

 See HIHCT website for details.

HARVEST WEEKEND is OCT 5TH /6TH OCTOBER
 Church Decorating, Harvest Festival and Free Village Tea plus Art 

Competition.
 Watch out for Posters and flyers.

 
Greywell Art Competition 2019 

Calling all artists and photographers 
Theme – The Seasons 

Picture or photo up to A3 in size. 
Age groups:- to 8, 9-17(both free)  

and Adult (£1 per entry) 
Physical Entries to Rhona Blagden, Libbie 

Bromfield or Deborah Glover by 4th October. 
Judging at the Harvest Tea Party October 6th  

in the Village Hall. 
Any queries to Libbie Bromfield 702978 Libbie@bromfield.org.uk 

 

GREYWELL CAFE  
Future dates:

Thursday, 19 September, 
between 11.00 am and  

12.00 noon

Thursday, 17 October 
between 3 and 4 pm

Tea or coffee, and biscuits 
will be provided for a  
small charge of £1 per 

person, any profit going to 
Village Hall funds.

Should anyone require 
transport to the Hall,  
I am sure we will be  
able to arrange it.

Libbie (702978) and  
Jackie (702859) 

Greywell Hill Estate
LOGS

Seasoned hardwood logs (oak, ash, beech, birch et al)
Delivered in a farm trailer (approx 90 cu ft) and tipped

£180 per load           £115 per half load
Or smaller loads by arrangement

Tel: Office 01256 703565 or Nigel 07973 715361
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Church Notices
‘Journeying together, we worship 
God and serve the community’ 
www.united-parish.org.uk

Mid-Week Holy Communion
We next meet in the warm and welcoming home of Lady Nell at The Dower House in Greywell on Thursday 
12th September at 11 am.  We have a traditional service, with a chance to discuss the gospel reading, to 
offer our own prayers and then to enjoy coffee, cake and conversation before we go home! We’d love you 
to join us – and if you would like to hear more about it, or would like a lift, please contact Rev Linda Scard. 

Special Church Services

Patronal Service
September 1st is the day of the Patronal service in St. Mary’s, Mapledurwell at 9.30 am where we remember 
Mary, Mother of Jesus.

It’s Harvest time!
Please come and join us for our Harvest services which this month are in Mapledurwell, Nately Scures and 
Up Nately (see Church Services on this page for details). As always, any food produce given as a gift during 
the services will be passed on to Camrose in Basingstoke, which is a drop-in centre primarily aimed at 
helping homeless and vulnerable people. It offers breakfast and a hot lunch, table tennis & games, advice 
on housing, employment, drugs and alcohol issues, telephone and computer facilities to assist with job 
applications, etc. and training in a variety of topics. 

Benefice Services
September 29th.  As is usual on the fifth Sunday of the month, there will be three Benefice services – 
Benefice Holy Communion at Odiham at 10.30 am, Benefice Evensong at Long Sutton at 5pm and Benefice 
Worship Gathering, a more informal service, at Upton Grey at 6.30pm. This is a wonderful opportunity to 
worship alongside others from around the Benefice and to meet new people. Sometimes the names are 
known and it’s good to put a face to the name!

Church Services

September 1st
9.30am Holy Communion (CW) Patronal Mapledurwell
11.00am Morning Service Greywell

September 8th
8.30am Holy Communion (BCP) (said) Up Nately
9.30am Harvest Family Service Mapledurwell
11.15am Matins (BCP) Newnham

September 15th
9.30am Holy Communion (BCP) Mapledurwell
11.00am Family Service Greywell
5.00pm Harvest Nately Scures

Seotember 22nd
8.30am Holy Communion (BCP) (said) Newnham
9.30am Harvest Family Service Up Nately
11.00am Holy Communion (CW) Greywell

September 
29th
10.30am Benefice Holy Communion Odiham
5.00pm Evensong Long Sutton
6.30pm Benefice Worship Gathering Upton Grey

Diary dates in 
September:

The PCC meeting due  
to be held on  

Wednesday 4th September has 
now been postponed  

until  
Wednesday 2nd October.

September 29th  
Benefice Holy Communion 

Service  
at Odiham at 10.30 am,  

Evensong at Long Sutton at 5pm 
and  

Benefice Worship Gathering at 
Upton Grey at 6.30 pm
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Amongst the many thousands of graduation ceremonies in the US this year, one stands out as a little different.  High School 
student Jack Higgins is severely autistic and hyper-sensitive to noise.  His graduation ceremony posed a huge challenge with 
hundreds of students cheering and clapping in overwhelming joy.  As he walked up onto the stage to receive his certificate 
he had his fingers in his ears. 

What Jack didn’t know was that his parents had arranged for his fellow students to give him a silent standing ovation.  As 
he took his certificate Jack was congratulated with the silence of compassion.  

The writer and commentator Adrian Hilton (who blogs under the pseudonym Archbishop Cranmer) wrote; “we live in a 
world of noise, but the wind in the trees and the music of the Lark have been invade by buzzes, commotion and crashes, 
not to mention the incessant clanging of social media.  They may be inaudible, but they squawk at the soul like the pricks of 
needles.  Our whole culture has become a cacophony of distraction and detached hearing: we are overwhelmed with social 
drumming, political yelling and noise.”

I agree.  And I think we need more silence.  

Silence is good.  In fact silence is golden.  Especially in the presence of God. 

It may be uncomfortable, but silence tests our shame, gives us space for self reflection and challenges us to appraise the 
depth of our soul.  The chief purpose of silence in the church is to enable us to hear the voice of God.  The chief purpose 
of silence in the world is to meditate on the self.  In both cases we realise that busyness and lots of words are not the only 
route to well-being. Sometimes saying nothing is by far the better choice.

In the words of the former Archbishop of Canterbury Michael Ramsey “To learn from silence we have to do silence, and 
when we do silence we might just hear something we’ve never heard before.”

Letter from Simon Butler - Vicar & Rector of the Benefice

Volunteer Befriending – Join us            
St. Michael’s Hospice and Odiham Cottage Hospital is 
recruiting volunteer befrienders 

The Befriending service operates in the Odiham, Hook, Hartley Wintney, and Old 
Basing areas and is looking for home visiting volunteers. This summer has seen the 
service celebrate 5 years and we currently have 52 volunteers.   

Our volunteers provide social companionship to people who are lonely and isolated 
and living with long term health condition. We are looking for people who appreciate 
the value of companionship, be it chatting, enjoying a pastime together or taking a 
trip out. 
 
For just 2-hours a week, you can make a real difference to someone living in your 
local community.  Relevant training, as well as regular and ongoing support will be 
held locally at Odiham Cottage Hospital. The next 3 day training course will be held 
in November 2019 
 
For more information and an application form please contact: 
 
Maria Bryant, Befriending Coordinator on: 01256 393609   
Email: och.befriending@stmichaelshospice.org.uk 
 

 
 
 
 
 

All types of CArpentry
And joinery work

free estimAtes, prompt professionAl
AdviCe & reliAble serviCe

evenings 01256 762 094
mobile  07900 691 605 

email  Kevin@hookcarpentry.co.uk 
Checkatrade�membership�number�230871

advertisement
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